Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Notes 2/21/2011
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), (Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes- No quorum so minutes were not approved. 
II. Announcements 

A. Necanicum Bird Day Event: The Necanicum Watershed Council is hosting their annual Bird Day Event on Saturday March 5th from 8am to 2pm at the Bob Chisholm Community Center in Seaside. 
B. Mike announced that he has reserved a booth for ECWC for this year’s Earth Day Event in Cannon Beach. The date for this event will be Saturday April 23rd. 
C. Mike also mentioned that there are a couple of State House bills being proposed that could affect the council and the work that we do if they are passed. The first bill of concern is House Bill 3201 which is proposing to change the zoning of estuarine areas so that they would be eligible for development. Another bill of concern that would directly affect us is House Joint Resolution 29 which is proposing to alter the grant funding available to parks and natural resources through Measure 76. This joint resolution could potentially reduce the funding we receive both for the watershed council, and for the projects that we implement. The council will monitor the developments regarding this resolution. If necessary, we will contact our representatives to express our concern about reducing funding to parks and natural resources. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Sea Ranch Plantings Update: Planting at the Sea Ranch property occurred on Saturday February 19th. Caging was finished on Monday, prior to the council meeting. All of the council members present at the meeting participated in the project, therefore no discussion was necessary.

B. Arch Cape Work Party on Sally’s Alley- Set a Date: The council discussed potential dates in April to schedule a volunteer event to plant native trees and shrubs along the riparian area at Sally’s Alley on the St. Peter the Fisherman property that was sprayed for knotweed last fall. The council chose April 2nd for the event. We will send out announcements when the date draws closer. Madeline will call the Church to make sure that they know the date we will be working on their property. 
C. Watershed Council Bylaws: Mike M. has worked on the updating the bylaws. Since we did not have a quorum this month, we cannot approve the bylaws. We will approve the bylaws at the March council meeting.

D. 2011 Ecola Creek Watershed Council Work Plan: The council reviewed the 2011 work plan that we worked on during the January council meeting. The council made a few adjustments to this year’s work plan. The work plan will be approved by the council next month if we have a quorum. 

E. City of Cannon Beach Ecola Forest Reserve Management Committee: The City of Cannon Beach is assembling a committee to assist in creating a management plan for their newly acquired Forest Reserve. The City has asked that a watershed council representative be on the committee. Both Jerome and Doug Ray are planning to apply as at- large members. The commitment will be for 18 to 24 months. The council has until March 25th to have a member apply. We will discuss nominating a representative at the March meeting. 
F. Landscape of the Whale Update: Bob announced that a planner has been hired for this program. Rich Mays will be having a steering committee meeting with Katie Voelke, Rainmar Bartl and Nala Cardillo to clarify what the planner’s duties will be on February 28th. On March 28th, the planner will be meeting with representatives from all of the local groups that are going to be represented in the Landscape of the Whale program. 
G. Water Quality Monitoring Update: Bob stated that water quality monitoring is still being conducted in the watershed and at present there is no news to report. However, in regards to the City of Cannon Beach’s sampling, there is currently some debate as to whether or not it will be necessary to conduct smoke testing, or whether to use City funding for hot spot testing instead. 
H. Ivy Free Tree Day: We will be joining with the Cannon Beach Trails Committee to host the Ivy Free Tree event on Saturday March 19th.  
IV. For the good-of-the-order: Nothing to report
V. Adjourn
